
  

 

 

   

POLICY – 1.2 - Disclaimer 

Relevant Delegation 

N/A 

 

 

 

Policy Statement 

The Council has adopted the following Disclaimer, which is to be displayed in the 
Administration Office in a prominent position.  Visitors to the Council and customers must be 
made aware of the Disclaimer. 
 

The following Disclaimer Statement is to be published– 

• in the Agendas to all Council and Committee Meetings, and 
• on the Shire website at the tab providing access to Agendas and Minutes 

 
DISCLAIMER 

 
No responsibility whatsoever is implied or accepted by the Shire of Menzies for 

any act, omission   or statement or intimation occurring during Council/ 

Committee meetings or during formal/informal conversations with staff. The 

Shire of Menzies disclaims any liability for any loss whatsoever and howsoever 

caused arising out of reliance by any person or legal entity on any such act, 

omission or statement or intimation occurring during Council/Committee 

meetings or discussions. Any person or legal entity that acts or fails to act in 

reliance upon any statement does so at that person’s or legal entity’s own risk. 

 
In particular and without derogating in any way from the broad disclaimer 

above, in any discussion regarding any planning application or application for 

a license, any statement or limitation of approval made by a member or officer 

of the Shire of Menzies during the course of any meeting is not intended to be 

and is not taken as notice of approval from the Shire of Menzies. The Shire of 

Menzies warns that anyone who has an application lodged with the Shire of 

Menzies must obtain and only should rely on written confirmation of the 

outcome of the application, and any conditions attaching to the decision made 

by the Shire of Menzies in respect of the application. 
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